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Term 3 Begins 9am Monday 17th July 2017 

Dear Parents, Carers and Community members, 
 
It is hard to believe that the last week of term has crept up on us already! I hope your children 
have been reporting home all the fun ways they have celebrated 
the end of term with you – its these times I really miss being in 
the classroom with all the fun and laughter! 
 
Principals Award Lunch 
I had such a lovely time with the students recognising their hard 
work and the Principal’s Award they received at the Mid Term 
Assembly. Thanks to our Student café for providing delicious sandwiches, cookies and drinks!  
Street Parking 
Please ensure you obey the signage along the parking bays at the front of the school. We have 
recently had visits from the Melton Council Local Law Officer during peak times and they have 
recorded number plates of vehicles that are incorrectly parked.  
Reports 
Congratulations on your child’s success over the last semester! You are an essential part of 
your child’s learning and we are looking forward to seeing how we can build on the learning 
successes for the next six month of the year. Please remember this is a new format for our 
Teachers – please provide feedback at SSG’s 
SSG’s 
Staff are looking forward to further establishing our educational partnerships with families 
during SSG week in the second week of Term 3. Please remember to complete the booking 
form and return via the Communication Diary as soon as you can. If there is an alternative 
time you wish to come and meet with your classroom teacher please get in contact. During 
the SSG conversation we will establish the next six months of goals together and find out 
more on how we can support each other to meet your child’s learning needs.  
School Uniform 
Please remember our school uniform policy. No hoodies are allowed. It is an expectation that 
students will wear school uniform when leaving the school for work experience or excursions. 
All classes have spare uniforms for students to borrow so they do not miss out. 
Changes to Leadership 
Over the next two terms, I will be taking leave to have another baby. Bronwyn Welch one of 
our Assistant Principals will be taking over for me whilst I am away. I will be available through-
out Term 4 to support the leadership team to set up for 2018. 
 
Have a safe and happy holidays– I hope to catch you all before I go on leave at the end of 
week 1.  
 

Best wishes everyone 
Brooke 
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A Word from: Victoria —Middles Section Leader 
Middle years has had a fantastic term. Students have shown a lot of progress in working towards achiev-
ing their set goals. The reading levels have gone up significantly and this is attributed to the structured 
reading program that we put in place. In Maths, we focused on Money activities. Students learnt how to 
do a weekly budget and prioritise their needs and wants.  
 
The clubs offered during lunch play have greatly improved student welfare at school. We have since add-
ed two new clubs the guitar club and the footy club. In the pipeline is the netball club, which is expected 
to kick off when we return from the holidays. 
 
Education week was another huge success. The theme was Healthy Mind and Healthy Body. We lined up 
various activities and students had a rotation. The most popular activities were the flip the bottle, the Tic 
Tac Toe, basketball l and the Ping pong. Students enjoyed the fruit break as a way of healthy eating. 
Thank you to all who helped in different ways and all parents who came to support. 
 
School camps have many benefits to students and my top three learning tasks for camps are; first devel-
opment of social skills, second development of independence skills and thirdly development of decision-
making skills. This term some students in our section attended camps at Blackwood. This has been a suc-
cess and students have enjoyed the experience. 
 
I wish all students and staff a safe and relaxing school break. 
 

Thanks 
 

Victoria Zivave 
Middle Years Leader 
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A word from: Phys Ed with Geoff 
This term has been a very busy term in the P.E. Department. 
 
Roger and Kristens’ classes took part in an Interschool Hockey and Soccer Program. All students involved 
were able to develop their skills in these two sports and practise these skills in game situations. 
 
Glen and Brigittas’ classes have been involved in a Volleyball program for several weeks. Some students in 
these two classes were lucky enough to visit Airworld to jump on trampolines 
and play on inflatables.  
 
An Alternative Learning Program has been operating up at the Blackwood Spe-
cialist School Outdoor Education Centre. This program has been using the out-
door environment to improve engagement by a group of middle and junior 
boys. This program will continue in Term 3. 
 
Next term there will be a 3 day camp for a mixed group of students across the school. There will be 30 stu-
dents going on a camp at Lake Eppalock. This camp will be sponsored by Rotary Caroline Springs. 
 
Special Olympics will also be running programs over semester 2 to develop our student’s soccer skills. 
 
Two groups of students have been practising their golf skills every Tuesday and Thursday at Melton Golf 
Course and have had made excellent progress over the duration of this semester. These two programs 
have been made possible by sporting schools money from the Australian Sports Commission Youth Partici-

A Word from: Room 22—Megan & Alisha 
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Building Project: Inclusive Schools Round 2 -Sensory Area 

Work will be beginning over the holidays on the new Inclusive Schools Fund Sensory Area. This new area is 
being created at the rear of the school and have some very exciting aspects of sensory play that can be uti-
lised by all our students throughout their day.  
 
The space will feature native plants and organic features to help students explore textures, colours, smells 
and shapes. The area has quiet relaxing zones, a wet play area in the dry creek bed, a sand pit with rotating 
digger and a large outdoor classroom space that can be used for lessons or gatherings.   
 
The area will be themed to reflect the Seven Season of the Kulin Nation. The Kulin people have a detailed lo-
cal understanding of the seasons and the environment. Each season is marked by the movement of the stars 
in the night sky and changes in the weather, coinciding with the life cycles of plants and animals. We are look-
ing forward to developing these weather and plant themes in the sensory area with the help of our local In-
digenous elders and community partners. We will be adding some Indigenous artwork to the entrances of the 
area and naming the area with the help of our very own Koorie Student Club. If you would like to get involved 
or know more please contact Breeanna our Community Engagement/Project Officer.  
 
For more information on the sensory equipment and layout of the area see the design drawings on the next 
page.  

Building Project: School Redevelopment Stage 
As many of you are aware, in last year’s state budget our school received $5.4M of funding to complete Stage 
1 of our school redevelopment.  
 
Through out the last six months our school council and Principal, Brooke Briody, have been meeting with our 
architects ClarkeHopkinsClarke to discuss our needs and wants and to finalise designs. On the pages overleaf 
have a look at the proposed design of our new building. 
 
The current stage of works at includes the development of a new Administration Building, providing a wel-
coming and identifiable entry, as well as a new Multipurpose Building incorporating Food Technology facili-
ties, and a Multi-Purpose Hall with associated fitness and therapy spaces and Allied Health consulting suites. 
These works are part of an entire campus masterplan developed by ClarkeHopkinsClarke, which shows a fu-
ture projection to replace all relocatable buildings with permanent facilities, which will increase Melton Spe-
cialist School's ability to provide optimum learning outcomes for all students.    

The plan will also include establishing an educational precinct for Melton Secondary College and Specialist 
School, which share a single site on Coburns Road in Melton. Whilst still remaining separate school campuses, 
the development of both schools works towards celebrates the variety of learning opportunities and experi-
ences created in both the Secondary College and Specialist School. Through a cohesive architectural language 
along the front school boundary, and in the planning of shared courtyard spaces and facilities, these two 
schools will develop as an Education Precinct within the Melton community. 

Check out our school Facebook page!  
Catch up on the latest news and  

activities, download the school newsletter and see what is coming up on the school 
calendar. 

 
We will be posting photos and news items about these two exciting projects as they 

progress. 
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Dates to Remember 

Monday  17th July Term 3 Begins 9am 

Tuesday 18th July School Council 6pm 

Wednesday 19th July PCCC Committee Meeting 9:15am 

Wednesday 26th July VCAL Horticulture—Werribee Zoo 

  Volunteer Induction Session 10am 

Monday 31st July Speech & Communication Family Workshop 

  Controlling Nits Family Workshop 

Tuesday 8th August  School Council 6pm 

Monday 14th August Science Week—Future Earth 

Friday 18th August Book Week– Escape to Everywhere  

Tuesday  29th August Literacy and Numeracy Week 

Friday 1st September PCCC Father’s Day Breakfast 8am 

Tuesday  5th September School Council 6pm 

Thursday 21st September Footy Day—Activities & Wear your footy colours  

  PCCC Special Lunch—Hot Dogs 

Friday 22nd September Last Day of Term 3—Early Dismissal 2pm 

A big thank you goes to Jamie Lee King and Vanesa Hurtado-Hernandez for being PBS support super-
stars during term 2! Both Jamie Lee and Vanesa were responsible for writing PBS raffle tickets during 
yard times acknowledging other students that displayed positive behaviour and followed our  
school values - Respectful, Responsible and Safe. Well done! 
 
 
 
 
Akuol Deng: for being respectful and happy to other students in her 
class 
Maddi McDonald: being responsible in the yard and displaying our 3 school values at all times 
Daniel McGrath: for walking safely to his class from the bus 
Jaye Rosseto: for being respectful to staff during yard times and being a good role model 
Tyler Clarke: for being responsible for his own actions in the class and yard 

PBS Prize Winners  

Positive Behaviour Support News 

Term 3 Parent/Carer Workshops—Monday July 31st 

COMMUNICATION 10am 
Would you like more information on how to  
support your child’s communication skills? 

 
Come along to our workshop run by our very own 
Speech Therapists to talk about programs you can 

use.  

TIPS AND TRICKS TO CONTROL NITS 11am 
Are nits an unwanted part of your life?  

 
Come along to our workshop to see how to get 

rid of nits and learn how to minimise getting 
them. 

10 Nit Buster packs are up for grabs! 
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